
Dear FBISD Parents and Guardians, 

 

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, the University Interscholastic League (UIL) and Fort 

Bend ISD have released updated guidelines for participation in District-sponsored athletics and 

fine arts programs for the 2020-2021 school year. These new steps will ensure a safe 

enrichment environment for all students, teachers and staff. 

 

FBISD Athletics 

 

● Students athletes with valid physicals from the 2019-2020 school year will only need to 

complete the online medical history and other required electronic forms.  

● Student athletes without valid physicals from the 2019-2020 school year will need to 

obtain one from a medical professional.  

○ All incoming 7th grade student athletes need to complete a physical form, dated 

after June 1, 2020. 

● Any student athlete answering “Yes” to some questions on the Medical History Form 

may be required to have an updated physical performed by a medical professional 

● All electronic forms are required to be completed and submitted before participation. 

● Licensed Athletic Trainers from each District high school will review all physical and 

medical history forms. They will directly notify student athletes and their families if further 

screening is required.  

 

FBISD Fine Arts (Band, Color Guard and Drill Team) & JROTC 

 

● Students in fine arts groups and JROTC units with valid physicals from the 2019-2020 

school year will only need to complete the online medical history and other required 

electronic forms.  

● Students without valid physicals from the 2019-2020 school year will need to obtain one 

from a medical professional. 

○ All incoming 9th grade students joining a fine arts group or JROTC unit will need 

to complete a physical form, dated after June 1, 2020. (link) 

● Any student answering “Yes” to some questions on the Medical History Form may be 

required to have an updated physical performed by a medical professional. 

● All electronic forms are required to be completed and submitted before participation. 

● Directors and instructors from each District high school will review all physical and 

medical history forms. They will directly notify students and their families if further 

screening is necessary.  
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